Scheme Name:		Hampden Way 
Our Ref.:			BC2238
Department:		Highways
Date:			8 August 2024
Contact Details:		Highways Service 
			Tel. 020 8359 3181
			highwayscorrespondence@barnet.gov.uk 

Dear Residents,

Hampden Way - Road safety consultation

As part of our Hampden Way reconstruction works, our engineering team carried out a feasibility study to look into road safety issues raised by the local residents.  

We are proposing to introduce a number of new road safety measures that will reduce the speed of vehicles, and also aim to address concerns of speeding, lack of safe crossing points, safe parking issues, and poor visibility at junctions.

Our proposals aim to increase safety for road users, especially pedestrians, and incorporate the following engineering measures:

1. A new 20mph speed limit on the entire length of Hampden Way 
2. Installation of a new zebra crossing where the existing bus stop outside numbers 6 and 8 Hampden Way is situated
3. Relocation of the existing bus stop from outside property numbers 6 and 8 Hampden Way to near the junction of Osidge Lane
4. Installing a new zebra crossing on Hampden Way, near the junction of Waterfall Road
5. Uncontrolled crossing points at side roads to provide safer crossing for pedestrians, including introduction of tactile pavements to aid safe crossing for all users. 
6. Introduction of speed cushions between Whitehouse Way and Waterfall Road to reduce vehicle speeds 
7. Introduction of double yellow lines (no waiting at any time) on localised sections of the roads, with the aim of improving visibility especially for vulnerable road users, by removing obstructions
8. Introduction of double height kerbs and knee rail in selected locations to minimise vehicle overrun and associated damage to the grass verges. 

Further details of the statutory consultation will be available on Engage Barnet at engage.barnet.gov.uk once the consultation period has commenced.


We want to hear from you,

The statutory consultation period commences on 8 August 2024. You can have your say on our proposals by completing our online questionnaire at engage.barnet.gov.uk.

If you would like to request a paper questionnaire, or another format, please contact us, quoting reference number BC2238, by:

· emailing HighwaysCorrespondence@Barnet.gov.uk
· telephoning the Highways Service on 020 8359 3555
· writing to Highway Road Safety Team, 3rd Floor Highways, LB Barnet, 2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, London, NW9 4EW

The closing date of this consultation is 5 September 2024.

What happens next?

Subject to the outcome of this consultation, we intend to start work in January 2025. 

If you would like further information on how the proposed change may affect you or, more details on how the proposed scheme will operate, please contact us using the details above.



Yours faithfully,

Highways Service
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